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"Truth is the most powerful propaganda." - J.F.C. Fuller 

They Will Hand Their Power Over to Us 

The Communist governments of 
Poland and Hungary have decided to 
relinquish power and transform 
their countries into capitalist 
plutocracies. It's "out of the 
frying pan and into the fire," as 
the o 1 d saying goes. But neverthe­
less, the changes that are occuring 
in Eastern Europe and the Soviet 
Empire are startling. Poland and 
Hungary plan to have multi-party 
systems by the mid-1990's. Multiple 
parties are constantly being dis­
cussed in the Soviet Union even 
though Gorbachev has termed the 
idea "nonsense. " The present 1 ead­
ers of Poland and Hungary envision 
their countries becoming "social 

Communism 

Falling 

democracies" along the lines of 
Sweden and Austria, which are just 
capitalist plutocracies with more 
welfare programs than most. 

What caused the Communists to 
dismantle their own form of govern­
ment? The fundamental inefficiency 
and injustice of that system left 
them financially and morally bank­
rupt. And as we have so often poin­
ted out, capitalism is the just the 
flipside of communism. Capitalism 
is almost as inefficient as commu­
nism and is even more unjust. The 
capitalist leaders will lose faith 
in themselves and in their system, 
just as have the communist leaders, 
and in their despair, the capital­
ists will hand their power over to 
us. They did it in Italy in 1922 
and in Germany in 1933, and they 
will do it in one White country 
after another. And this ti me a 
White Nationalism will arise that 
will bind all White peoples togeth-

Apart 

er, so that we cannot be divided 
and conquered piecemeal by the 
enemies of our Race. 

THE ENEMIES OF OUR BLOOD 

And speaking of the enemies of 
our Race, we should watch carefully 
what the Jews are now up to in 
Eastern Europe as they will play 
similar games in America when it is 
capitalism's turn to fall. Many 
National Revolutionaries in America 
believe that the Jews will not 
allow the plutocracy to be di'smant­
led and power turned over to White 
Nationalists. They think that the 
Jews will make the System fight and 
that violent revolution will become 
necessary. Perhaps, but we should 
remember that the Jews rarely fight 
themselves. They will try to get 
the coloreds and White draftees to 
fight their battles for them just 
as the Jewish led Bolsheviks got 
Russian to fight Russian in the 
"Russian" Revolution. If we do our 
job as National Revolutionaries 
correctly, White will not fight 
White in America, not for the bene­
fit of the Jews nor for the benefit 
the capitalist plutocrats who are 
willing to see the blood of their 
racial kinsmen shed so that they 
might maintain their corrupt power. 
Through our propaganda we can show 
our people the truth about who 
really runs this country and for 
what purpose, and then their armies 
and pol ice forces will become un­
re 1 i able beneath their very noses. 

See Page 2 
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Communism 
Falling Apart 
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The Jews and the plutocrats cannot 
win unless the White masses are 
willing to fight for them, and that 
wi 11 not happen. 

In Poland the Jews have been 
trying to redirect revolutionary 
energies to serve their own inter­
ests, and they have been partially 
successful in this, but they are 
playing with fire. Most Americans 
think that Lech Walesa is the lead­
er of Solidarity, but he is just a 
front man for the rea 1 1 eaders, 
Adam Michnik and Jack Kuron who are 
both Jews. Walesa has boasted that 
he has never read a book in his 
1 ife. Furthermore, he is a devout 
Roman Catholic. He is the perfect 
dupe for the Jews. 

Michnik and Kuron began their 
political careers in the 1960's 
leading demonstrations against the 
Soviet Union's policy of supporting 
the Arabs against Israel. Both were 
the children of high Communist 
Party officials, but as the power 
of the Jews declined in the Commun­
ist world, younger Jews became 
disaffected with the movement that 
their forefathers had created. 

STALIN'S JEWISH REGIMES 

Stalin imposed Jewish regimes on 
all of the cGuntries of Eastern 

Europe under his control as he knew 
that they would show no mercy to 
the native populations. But revolts 
against these tyrannical govern­
ments, particularly in Hungary in 
1956, caused Khrushchev to rethink 
this policy and he began to back 
native Communists. Imre Nagy, the 
Hungarian Communist who led the 
ill-fated revolution in 1956 a­
gainst the infamous "Jewish Quar­
tet" in Budapest, is still consid­
ered a national hero in Hungary. By 
the late 1960's the writing was on 
the wa 11 for the Jews, and they 
began to establish opposition 
groups in the Soviet Union and 
Eastern Europe. 

The Polish Communist Party crac­
ked down so hard on the Jewish 
opposition in 1968 that between 
20,000 to 30,000 Jews fled the 
country. By the mid-1970's, Poles 
were in firm control of the Polish 
Communist Party for the first time 
since World War I I. The Jews real­
ized that they would need allies to 
destroy the Polish government which 
no longer served them. In his book 
The Church and the Left, which was 
published in France, Michnik re­
veals his strategy for wooing the 
Catholic Church to serve the inter­
es ts of the "Left." In the late 
1970's Michnik, Kuron and other 
Jews organized the Committee for 
the Defense of the Workers (KOR) in 
order to turn the working class 
against the Communist, and now 
Poli sh, government. KOR was the 
forbear of Solidarity. 

NDF T-Shirts 
Order your NDF T-shirt now. The 
T-shirt is royal blue with a 
white Starcross and the words 
~ational Democratic Front in 
white lettering over the heart. 
The shirts are 50% cotton and 50% 
polyester, and they cost $10.00 a 
piece which includes postag~ and 
handling. 

Please send me: 

Sma 11 T -Shirts 
Medium T-Shirts 
Large T-Shirts == X-Large T-Shirts 

Enclosed is my check for the 
total made payable to NDF, P.O. 
Box 915, Washington Grove, MD 
20880. 
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JEWS COURT THE WORKERS 

Through their international con­
nections, the Jews could get their 
labor uni on favorable press cover­
age in 35 1 anguages and cou 1 d get 
funds from Western Communist-run 
(i.e. Jewish-run) labor unions and 
from Western plutocratic govern­
ments such as the U.S. that were 
(and are) under the sway of their 
brethren. These advantages brought 
the Polish workers into Solidarity. 

It is ironic that it was Jewish 
Communists who destroyed Poland's 
economy in the '40's and '50's 
through "Stal ini zation", and that 
it was the sons of those same Com­
munists who wrecked the Poli sh 
economy again in the l 980's through 
the strikes of Solidarity. 

Now the Jews who run Solidarity 
are negotiating with the government 
to turn Poland into a capitalist 
plutocracy where Jewish money can 
ru 1 e as it does in America, Brit­
ain, France, etc. In fact, the 
leaders of Solidarity are so an­
xious to become a plutocracy that 
they caved into the demands of the 
government for an agreement that 
their workers would receive only 
80% of inflation in their annual 
wage increases. The federation of 
Communist labor oranizations (OPZ), 
on the other hand, has demanded 
100% compensation for inflation. 
The Polish workers have lost faith 
in Solidarity because of this sort 
Machiavellian manuever, and the 
union is now down to well below 
half of its peak strength of 10 
million in 1981. 

The Na tiona 1 i st we lco■es 
manuscripts of articles 
for possible publication, 
as well as letters to the 
Edi tor. No pay■ent is 
made for articles pub­
lished and they beco■e 

iii ~Bi~:£! f,f ~I ·•'•••11 

111 ::~;:~~;~;;~: :::J! 



The Nationalist. May 1989 

The Jews have abused the trust 
of the Polish workers, and now that 
more freedom is coming, it is like­
ly that truly nationalist organiza­
tions and political parties will 
arise which will educate the people 
as to the program and actions of 
the Jews. One such organization is 
Grunwald, the Polish equivalent of 
Pamyat. Grunwald has been suppres­
sed by the government in the past, 
but that may not be the case in the 
future. Nationalism and anti-Semi­
tism have long and powerful tradi­
tions in Eastern Europe and they 
will emerge again. 

THE CAPITALIST PANACEA WILL FAIL 

Under Communism working class 
Eastern Europeans were poor, but at 
least they worked and most everyone 
else was poor. Under capitalism, 
millions of them will become unem­
ployed, and they and their fami-
1 ies will live in a grinding pov­
erty that they cannot imagine while 
the Jews and the capitalists 1 i ve 
richly. For most Eastern Europeans 
capitalism is a fantasy world in 
which they all get rich. It will 
not take long for the truth to dawn 
upon them. When the East German 
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government began to broadcast West 
German television into the homes of 
its citizens, all desire to flee to 
the West dissipated. The East Ger­
mans began to realize that the 
chaos, violence, crime, drug addic­
tion, and multiracialism of capi­
talism benefit only one class. The 
other East Europeans will quickly 
realize the same thing once their 
countries become capitalist pluto­
cracies, and out of their disaffec­
tion will come a cry for a Third 
Way beyond capitalism and commun­
ism. White Nationalism will be 
reborn! GG 

Professional Anti-Communists in a Quandcy 
Perhaps the best of the anti­

communist newsletters is written by 
Or. Fred Schwarz who runs the 
Christian Anti-Communism Crusade 
(CACC), P.O. Box 890, Long Beach, 
CA 90801. Schwarz is a Jew from 
Australia who was formerly a member 
of the Communist Party there and 
who is now a Christian, or so he 
says. You can receive his newslet­
ter free simply by asking for it, 
and that is because the CACC re­
ceives millions of dollars each 
year in contributions from Chris­
ti ans. Schwarz knows his subject 
inside and out, and the newsletter 

~e want to thank all of you who 
have donated thus far to the Tech­
nology Fund. We have now purchased 
an IBM-compatible 40 ■egabyte hard­
disc co11puter. Another supporter 
has donated desk-top publishing 
software. But we still need a laser 
printer. preferably an HP Postscipt 
or co■patible. Once we have this 
laser printer we can begin desk-top 
publishing everything we put out. 
So keep those contributions coming 
in. 

is well worth reading, but what 
leads us to believe that he may not 
be a 0enuine Christian is: 1) there 
is no Christian ideology in the 
newsletter, 2) he signs his letters 
"With Christian love" which can 
certainly be interpreted in differ­
ent ways (considering the "love" 
with which the Christians have 
treated their enemies in the past) 
and which may be a joke on the 
Goyim, and 3} the enormous profita­
bility of a "Christian Crusade." 

THE DECCM1UNIZING OF CCM1UNISM 
The CACC newsletter is written 

clearly and precisely, and with 

Technology 

Fund 

Appeal 

$5000 

$1800 

Please give as much as you can 
each 11onth. 

Enclosed is ■y check for the 
Technology Fund in the amunt of: 

()$10 ()$20 ()$50 ()$100 ()Other 

Make checks payable to the 
National De■ocratic Front and 
send to NDF. P.O. Box 915. 
Washington Grove. fil:l 20880. 

great insight. But the present turn 
of events in the Soviet Union (and 
the de-communizing process that has 
been going on for nearly a decade 
in China) has thrown the profes­
sional anti-communists into confu­
sion. For example, Schwarz points 
out that in his book Perestroika 
Gorbachev praises the collectiviza~ 
tion of agriculture, but that now 
he is dismantling collectivized 
farms in favor of family farms. 
Schwarz asks, "Should we believe 
Gorbachev's words or his deeds - or 
neither?" Schwarz does not answer 
his own .question, but i_t presumes 
that Gorbachev is in control of the 
Soviet Empire. In fact, Gorbachev 

and the Communist Party have climb­
ed onto the back of a tiger. Prob­
ably because they had no choice -
better the back of the tiger than 
to sink slowly but inevitably into 
the quicksand beneath their feet. 
Nevertheless, the tiger goes where 
it will. The Communists will be 
lucky if they can dismount and 
remain uneaten. The professional 
anti-communists will have to change 
their assumptions about the control 
excercised by the various communist 
parties in order to predict the 
future of communism. 

HOW A CO,...UNIST WORKS 

Below is an excerpt from the 
CACC newsletter which describes the 
essential character of Communism: 

See Page 4 
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Professional Anti-Communists 
"How does a Communist operate? To 
understand this question, it is 
necessary to understand the doc­
trines of Communism which are col­
lectively known as Marxism-Lenin­
i sm. The Communists are a small 
minority, yet the achievement of 
the goals of Communism require the 
actions of large groups of people 
who are not Communists. The Com­
munists seek to achieve this 
through the harnessing and contra l 
of social forces. 

What is a social force? It is any­
thing that can mobilize a substan­
tial number of people and move them 
to concerted action. This may be 
the longing for national liberation 
from a foreign power or a home­
grown tyrant; it may be a long~ ng 
to own land; it may be the desire 
to make a profit; it may be fear of 
an impending catastrophe. There are 
many social forces. 

The Communists are convinced that 
they are social scientists who can 
harness these forces, control them 
and utilize them to attain specific 
objectives just as the nautical 
scientist, the sailor, can harness 
and control the wind and utilize it 
to drive a ship to a chosen desti­
nation. The Communist social scien­
tists seek to use the shared emo­
tions of groups of people. They do 
this by following the formula: 

N·ikita Khruschev rejected the. Com­
munism of his boss Josef Stalin. 

Find out what people want, promise 
it to them, go to work to get ~t 
for them, and thereby gain the1r 
support, which you can use for your 
own purpose. 

To the Communists, it mutters lit­
tle whether the social force is in 
harmony or in conflict with the 
ultimate goals of Communism. Any 
force can be used to help them come 
to power. Once in power they can 
impose their will. 

EXAMPLES OF RUSSIA AND CHINA 

Consider how the Communists came to 
power in Russia and China. The 
Communists discerned that great 
numbers of people were eager to own 
land. The slogan of Lenin and his 
Bolsheviks was Bread, Peace and 
Land. Mao Zedong and his Chinese 
Communist cohorts were known as 
Agrarian Refor■ers. It did not 
matter that one of the ultimate 
objectives of Communism has always 
been the abolition of private pro­
perty. The famous Manifesto of the 
Communist Party, written by Karl 
Marx and frederick Engels, makes 
this lucidly clear. It states: Our 
objective can be sum■ed up in one 
sentence - aboliton of Private Pro­
perty. Lenin needed the support of 
the Russian peasants in order to 
overthrow the Russi an government. 
He secured this by promising land 
to them. 

Once the Russian Communists were in 
power, they actually gave land_ to 
the peasants while the Communists 
proceeded to build their Red Army 
and consolidate their power. It 
took twelve years for the Commu­
nists to feel strong enough to take 
the land from the peasants and 
impose their real program of col­
lective ownership. 

Thus a more complete statement of 
the ~rogram of the Commun i s_ts d~r­
i ng their pursuit of power is: F1nd 
out what people want, promise it to 
them, gain their support so that 
you can come to power over them; 
give them what you have pro■i sed 
temporarily, and take it from them 
when the time is considered appro­
priate." 

The Nationalist, May 1989 

rLETTERS] 
----

Dear Sir, 

recently saw one of your mem­
bers on the Morton Downey Show 
[Mike Sokoloski]. Downey's show is 
the biggest mess I have ever see_n. 
He has more non-White bull on his 
show than anyone I've ever watched. 
I admired the stand that your mem­
ber took. It's time that we take a 
stand because it won't be long 
before sides begin choosing up. All 
these Blacks, Jews, liberal Whites, 
and fi seal conservatives say that 
Whites are the only racists .... 
White power is the only way. White 
brotherhood forever. 

Yours in the Cause, 
Kenneth Hildreth 
North Carolina 

Dear Sir, 

recently saw one of your mem­
bers on the Morton Downey Show 
[Mike Sokoloski]. Downey's show is 
the biggest mess I have ever see. 
He has more non-White bull on his 
show than anyone I've ever watched. 
I admired the stand that your mem­
ber took. It's time that we take a 
stand because it won't be long 
before sides begin choosing u~ All 
these Blacks, Jews, liberal Whites, 
and fiscal conservatives say that 
Whites are the only racists .... 
White power is the only way. White 
brotherhood forever. 

Yours in the Cause, 
Kenneth Hildreth 
North Carolina 

Gary, 

"What No One Will Say in the 
Gun Control Debate", Good Article! 

To add a little if I might. In 
1768 John Hancock, James Otis and 
others met in Boston and passed 
this resolution: 

_[citizens] may have arms for 
their defence and defence of the 
com ■unity .... every soldier and 
other householder._ shall always 
be provided with a well fix'd mus­
ket, accoutrements, and a11muni­
tion .... 

See l"age 5 
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LETTERS 
In 1833 Justice Story described 

the right to keep and bear arms as 
"a strong moral check against the 
usurpation and arbitrary powers of 
rulers." 

In 1859 the Texas Supreme Court 
put it more bluntly, "The people 
cannot be effectually oppressed and 
enslaved, who are not first dis­
armed." 

After the Bolshevik-Jewish revo­
lution which impaled the Russian 
people on Communism, Robert Wilton 
(who served in the Russian Army) 
wrote in The Last of the Romanovs 
that out of the 546 top leaders of 
the revolution, 447 were Jews. He 
gave their Jewish names and the 
Russi an names they assumed to de­
ceive the Russian populace. One of 
the first things the Judeo-Com mu­
n is ts did was make firearms illegal 
for the citizenry. 

Interesting, then, that the two 
bills in Congress which will effi­
caciously disarm the American citi-

zen are authored by Howard Metzen­
baum and Howard Berman - both Jews! 

NDF Member 
Dr. L. Neil Jackson 
Maryland 

Dear Comrades, 

Just finished reading all back 
issues of The Nationalist. I am 
deeply impressed. Thank you for 
being there. 

Yours in (R)evolution, 
Frank Darby 
Nevada 

Dear Gary Gallo, 

I have read all the back issues 
of The Nationalist and New America. 
Believe me, I was impressed - very 
impressed. I intend to read them 
all over again at my leisure. Every 

article written by Gary Gallo, and 
several others, are the most infor­
mative and articulate I have read 
anywhere. I have not come across 
such ideology and knowledge in all 
the newsletters and newspapers on 
Populism, Patriotism, White Race 
issues, etc. to which I have sub­
scribed over the past ten years. 

The Nationalist and New America 
should be widely circulated amongst 
White high school and college stu­
dents. The history lessons alone 
(in New America) which are not 
taught in our schools is worth the 
effort. They would be as impressed 
as I was to find out some of the 
truths of our history which have 
been hidden and twisted around to 
suit the System .... 

My best wishes for all your 
effort, 

Sincerely, 
Virginia Curreri 
Florida 

NEW AMERICA -The Radical Voice of American Nationalism 

No.4 $3.00 

The Struggle for Racial Freedom 

11 .. -

'"•Off+•··~ 

THE NATIONAL DEMOCRATIC FRONT 

New A11erica is the ideological and historical journal of the 
National Democratic Front. It exposes the half-truths, his­
torical lies and hypocrisies upon which the present pluto­
cratic System is based, and it reveals and explains the eter­
nal principles of nationalism that guide the NDF. Our ideas 
are drawn from an historical and scientific analysis that 
fol lows truth wherever it may lead. New America No.4 is con­
cerned primarily with the issue of race: 

On Nationalism, Part IV: Racial Freedom This article 
outlines the NDF's official position on Race. Who is in, 
who is out, and why. 

Books in NDF Review 
Drylongso by John Gwaltney - A most revealing self­
portrait of Blacks and Black life in America. This 
book makes one realize how alien White culture is 
to Blacks, and how different we really are from 
one another. 
The March Up Country by Harold Covington - A critical 
analysis of a book that purports to be a manual 
for White revolutionaries. 

- The Code of National Revolutionary Conduct 

To order your copy of New A11erica No.4 send $3.00 to: 
The Nationalist. P.O. Box 915, Washington Grove. MD 20880 
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Environmentalist Utilities 

The Northeast Utilities Company 
Jsed to be in a war with environ­
mentalists over the ill-fated Sea­
brook nuclear power plant. But now 
the Massachusetts government has 
ordered the public utility to co­
operate with environmentalists, and 
amazingly that is just what it is 
doing. The former attitude of the 

r---------------, 
I 

SUBSCRIBE 

Let us ■ail The Nationalist di­
rectly to you each 111onth. Send 
your subscription to: 
The Nationalist, P.O. Box 915, 
Washington Grove, MD 20880. 

Name: -----------
Address _________ _ 

Subscription Rates: USA - $15 
for 12 issues; Foreign - $20 
International Money Order for 
12 issues. 
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ut il ny was to build new power 
plants to produce as much energy as 
was demande~ But now the Massachu­
setts legislature has made it clear 
that it wants no more new pl ants 
and their attendant pollution. The 
new goal of Northeast Utilities is 
to get businesses and consumers to 
conserve energy and become so much 
more efficient that new plants will 
not have to built. 

The money that was to be invest­
ed in new plants is now being put 
into energy-saving programs that 
have been suggested by environment­
alists and their paid consultants. 
Surprisingly, the utility readily 
agreed to pay for the hire of these 
consultants by the environ menta 1-
i st s. One program they suggested 
was to lend money to consumers and 
businesses in order for them to buy 
and install expensive but very 
efficient light bulbs and electri­
cal devices. The money would be 
paid back monthly out of the sav­
ings on the electric bill. For 
example, one factory paid out $1 
million to install new energy­
saving light bulbs, but half the 
initial cost came from Northeast 
Utilities. It is unlikely that the 
factory would have converted to the 
efficient devices, despite long-

The Nationalist, May 1989 

term savings, because of the enor­
mous capital required. Northeast 
Utilities is an example of what can 
be accomplished for conservation by 
our public utilities once manage­
ment adopts the attitude that ef­
ficiency is the top priority. But 
we should recognize that this runs 
against the grain of the bureaucrat 
whose natural inclination is to 
expand his empire rather than cut 
away the fat. We must find ways to 
reward our bureaucrats for making 
their domains leaner and more ef­
fective. 

An Energy Panacea? 

When chemists Dr. Stanley Pons 
of the University of Utah and Dr. 
Martin Fleischmann of Britain an­
nounced that they had produced 
fusion by running an electrical 
current through heavy water between 
two palladium poles, the scientific 
world went into a tizzy. At first 
nuclear physicists said that it was 
faulty science, but s i nee the ex­
periment has been confirmed at 
Stanford University, they are now 
saying that it is not a form of 
fusion but some extraordinary chem­
ical reaction that produces 50% 
more energy than it consumes. The 
physicists are very sensitive about 
this because for years they have 
failed to produce a fusion reactor 
that produces more energy than it 
consumes. The reason fusion is so 
important is because it produces 
much less dangerous waste than 
nuclear power generated through 
fission, and the fuel for fusion, 
heavy water, can be extracted from 
sea water of which there is an 
abundance. 

As a practical matter, whether 
this is a fusion reaction or a 
chemical reaction is unimportant. 
\.I hat is important is whether it can 
be reproduced on a large seal e to 
boil water, to create steam, to 
turn turbines that generate elec­
trical power. The critical factors 
seem to be the cost of extracting 
heavy water from sea water and the 
cost of the necessary palladium. If 
this process turns out to be feas­
ible we wi 11 be blessed with cheap 
energy (once again) and that should 
us her in a new era of prosperity. 
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SHORT BURSTS 

Who Could It Be? 

Someone, we don't know who but 
their initials could be AOL, is 
releasing information on the donors 
to the David Duke campaign to local 
newspapers in order to embarass 
those contributors. Everyone who 
contributed more than $200.00 must 
be identified for the public re­
cord. Harry Galbraith of Knoxville, 
Tennessee, for example, gave a 
$1000.00 contribution to Duke, and 
shortly after the election he found 
an article about his contribution 
on the front page of the Knoxville 
Sentinel. Certainly this is front 
page news, right? Galbraith owns a 
small business called Galbraith 
Laboratories, and no doubt the 
Jews and their plutocratic allies 
on the Knoxville Sentinel would 
like to see his business, which was 
also mentioned in the article, 
suffer. It will not be long before 
these tacics begin to backfire, and 
businesses will benefit from oppo~ 
sition to the Jews and multiracial­
ists. In fact, it will not be long 
before the Jews begin to feel the 
sting of the boycott. When Whites 
buy White, the businesses of the 
rest will collapse. 

Economists Begin to See the Light 

Ravi Batra is an Indian-born 
economist who has written a provoc­
ative book entitled The Great De­
pression of 1990. Batra's thesis is 
that recessions turn into depres­
sions when, and only when, there is 
a maldistribution of the wealth. 
Spec i fi ca 11 y, when the top 1% ap­
proach ownership of 40% of the 
wealth, as is the case right now in 
the U.S., a recession can spiral 
down into depression. His arguments 
are not entirely convincing, never­
theless, the remedy he proposes 
sounds much like the NDF program. 
Unlike economists, we see economic 
policy as a tool to achieve politi­
cal, rather than economic, objec-

tives. We are determined to redi­
stribute the wealth in order to 
allow all of our people to live 
well and in order to achieve a long 
lasting unity free of divisive 
class-consciousness. Preventing 
depressions is not our purpose, but 
it would certainly be a nice side 
effect. 

Another interesting aspect of 
the Batra book is the favorable 
forward written for it by Lester 
Thurow, Professor of Management and 
Economics at MIT. Thurow is one of 
the best of the Sys tern economists 
and is an advisor to the Democratic 
Party. He was one of the first to 
admit that there must be something 
fundamentally wrong with conven­
tional economic theory after the 
Carter years in which we had both 
rising unemployment and rising in­
flation. The capitalist economists 
assured us that this was an impos­
siblity before it happened, and now 
most of them ignore it as if it did 
r.ot happen. Thurow is honest enough 
to attempt to come to grips with 
the fa i1 ure of both Monetarist and 
Keynsian capitalist theory. This is 
no doubt why he encouraged Batra to 
publish his radical ideas. 

Another economist from the Uni­
versity of Maryland, Mancur Olsen, 
published a theory that is comple­
mentary to Batra's in Rise and 
decline of Nations. 01 sen main­
tained that the forces within capi­
tal ism move inevitably toward mo­
nopoly. That the most successful 
capitalists use their wealth to buy 
the politicians who then pass laws 
which further stifle competition to 
the benefit of those few capita 1-
i st s. As Adam Smith explained in 
The Wealth of Nations, free enter­
prise can only be efficient where 
competition is atomistic. The mo­
nopolistic practices of capitalism 
eventually and inevitably undermine 
this efficiency and cause the eco­
nomic decline of the nation accord­
; ng to 01 sen (whose book is on the 
reading list recommended for NDF 
members.) 

Below are the changes in econom­
; c po 1 icy Batra says wi 11 prevent 
depression: 

1) The maximum salary in any indus­
try should be no more than ten 
times the minimum wage. 

2) Industries producing essential 
raw materials and products should 
be divided into smaller competing 
units in order to prevent monopo­
listic private owners from black­
mailing the society. 

3) The majority stock of large 
corporations should be distributed 
among the employees who will elect 
the boa rd of di rectors. 

4) Private initiative and invest­
ment should be limited to small 
corporations or proprietorships. 

5) There should be ceilings on 
inherited wealth linked to the 
minimum wage. 

6) The government budget should be 
balanced over the bussiness cycle, 
that is, the budget should have a 
surplus when the economy is booming 
and a deficit when the economy is 
in recession. 

7) Money growth should equal the 
average growth of the economy over 
the business cycle. It should be 
raised during recessions and re­
duced during booms. 

8) Otherwise government interven­
tion in the economy should be kept 
at a minimum. It should aim mainly 
at maintaining competition among 
economic agents and promoting the 
interests of the disadvantaged. 

A man to his friends a friend 
should be, to them and the friends 
of his friends, but never a ■an 
should friendship make with one of 
his friend's foemen. 
- From the Nordic Havamal 
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NDF 
Videotapes 

No.1 Introduction to the NDF -
Meeting on March 22, 1987 with 
speech by Gary Gallo and 
question and answer period. 

No.2 Crossfire - See Gary Gallo 
battle Braden and Buchanan 
on the nationally televised 
show Crossfire. 

No.3 White Unity Day March - The 
NDF's first march, January 16, 
1988 with speeches by Gordon 
Gray, John Metzger, Tom Metz­
ger and Gary Gallo. 

A 11 videotapes are $15.00 each. 
Make checks payable to NDF, P.O. 
Box 915, Washington Grove, MD 
20880. Price includes postage and 
handling. (VHS only) 

NDF 
Audio Cassette 

Tapes 
Listen to the message of Democratic 
Nationa 1 ism on audio cassette tape. 
Please order by number and indicate 
the quantity of each tape ordered. 
All tapes are $6.00 a piece and 
this price includes postage and 
handling. Make checks payable to 
NDF, P.O. Box 915, Washington 
Grove, MD 20880. 

No.1 Introduction to the NDF 
Meeting March 22, 1987 
Speech by Gary Gallo and 
Question & Answer session. 

No.2 The NDF's Program of 
Democratic Nationalism 

No.3 Best of The Nationalist: 
Articles on the Nature of 
Our Plutocracy 

No.4 Best of The Nationalist: 
Articles on the Jews 
and Race 

No.5 Best of the NDF's Internal 
Bulletins 

The Nationalist, May 1989 

A Question of Social Justice 

Did you know that the weal th of the 400 richest Americans equals 
the savings that all other Americans have in commercial banks? Is it 
fair that the rich man works for $100,000 an hour while we work for $10 
an hour? Is he that much smarter than we are? Is he more honest? More 
honorable? More committed to his people? No! He is less than us in all 
these things. What he is better at is lying, cheating and stealing. He 
is the master of greed and self-interest, ana he can restrain moral 
conscience better than we can. Does the big capitalist really deserve to 
live in the lap of luxury while we live paycheck to paycheck as wage­
slaves in his companies? The capitalist media love to tell us how clever 
the rich are. Do these robber-barons really deserve praise - or prison? 

In our plutocracy, the rich buy the corrupt politicians and then 
shapP. the law for their own financial benefit. And that is why millions 
of hard-working White Americans live in desperate poverty. Two-thirds of 
the poor in this country work full-time jobs. Try to support a family on 
the minimum wage and you will understand their plight. The rich have 
their political puppets create all sorts of tax loopholes, shelters and 
credits such that they pay very little tax - and often no tax - on vast 
income and holdings. Mill ions of children go hungry in this country 
simply because the plutocrats refuse to distribute the wealth fairly. 
The big capitalists are too selfish to live simply so that others need 
not live in poverty. Such is the nature of our "leadership." 

Our capitalist •1eaders" continue to import millions of coloreds 
for ever cheaper labor while millions of Whites go unemployed and while 
mil lions of other Whites are forced into lower-paying "service sector" 
jobs. They dismantle our industries at home to build new factories 
abroad all in the name of greater profit. But profit for whom? The race? 
The nation? No, for them! These people care for nothing but themselves, 
and they have plundered the country for their own bennefit. They richly 
deserve the fate that the National Democratic Front will bestow on them 
when our revolution succeeds. 

If you are White and feel the rage that we do at such injustice. then 
help us overthrow this multiracialist plutocracy and establish a pure 
White nation that will serve the needs of all of its people. Every 
people should have the power of self-determination, and we are deter­
mined to get that power for White Americans. 

Contact: National Democratic Front, P.O. Box 915. Washington Grove. 
Maryland 20880; (301) 670-0159. 


